
Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
December 1, 2020 

 
 
 

❖ Selectmen in attendance: George Tuthill, Robert Piehler, Chet Caron 
❖ The meeting came to order at 6:00 pm and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
❖ The Selectmen approved the minutes from the November 17, 2020 meeting. 
❖ The following items were reviewed and signed: 

➢ The Selectmen signed letters to abutters to Poor Farm Road and Wadhams Road regarding the intent to 
change the designation of those roads from Class V roads to Highways to Summer Cottage and inviting 
them to a Selectmen’s meeting in January to discuss any concerns they may have about the potential 
change in classification. 

➢ HealthTrust Dental Coverage Agreement was signed; the cost of dental insurance is fully paid for by the 
employees. 

➢ Building Notification: James Basford 432 Mount Cardigan Road for a garage 
➢ PA-29 Application for Property Tax Credit/Exemption (M420 L46) 
➢ Contract with Jane Sanders (Sanders Searches) for deed searches and mortgage notices 
➢ The Selectmen signed a permit to trap on town-owned land Map 414 Lot 52 for David Perry. 
➢ The Selectmen signed a letter to Tammy and Brandon Braley regarding items encroaching in right-of-way 

of Kirk Pasture Road and requesting that those items be removed from the right-of-way. 
➢ The Selectmen signed an abatement for timber tax assessed to Map 404 Lot 21; the original timber tax 

bill did not appropriately reflect the value of the timber. 
❖ Business 

➢  Mr. Tuthill explained the progress on the public right-of-way regulations and the need to regulate the 
installation of any additional utilities or wires within the right-of-way so that they may be safe and 
appropriately appraised. The public right-of-way regulations will be revisited in the spring to see if the 
Town would benefit from that type of regulation. 

 
 

      
Meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm. 
 
The Selectmen will be participating in the Transfer Station Siting Committee meeting occurring after the Selectmen’s 
meeting. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


